November 22, 1943.

Mr. Mel Bishop, Coach, Southwest High School, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Mel:

Last Saturday Tom Dorney and Father Lutz were in to see me, and told me that they have arranged a game between your team and Ward High School as a preliminary to our game with Rockhurst in Municipal Auditorium on December 11th.

I was very happy to know of this arrangement, and I believe we will have a good crowd to see our games.

Sincerely yours,

Forrest C. Allen

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Dear Phoy: From Dorney + I had formuly scheduld a game Dec. 14th + I had arranged for the F.C. officials to referre Could there same officials work ow game Dec 11th I for large made arrangements for two officials to took both form games let me know at once as think it will be the with them.